A meeting of Goring Heath Parish Council was held in the Parish Hall on Thursday 13th April 2017 at 7pm.

Present:  Chairman, Peter Dragonetti, Councillors, Nick Elsome, Nick Henry, Marjo McGee, David Wilson and Martin Wise, also present district councillor Rob Simister, newsletter editor Lucy Turner and Caroline Hadley, parish clerk.
1. Apologies for Absence,  Liz Collas, Kevin Bulmer .

2. Minutes of the last meeting, 9th March 2017 were signed as correct 
3. Matters Arising.  There were no matters arising. 
4. Parish Hall.  The Quiz and the Spring Garden Show had been a success it would be good to encourage more support for the Garden Shows. 
5. Newsletter/Website. Deadline for articles was this meeting. 
6.  Recreation Ground.  All well. The table tennis table has been put into the final position. The grass had had its first cut but the footpaths were still not being cut wide enough, the clerk to try and arrange a meeting between Peter and Mark Williams to try and get this sorted out. 
7. District Councillors Report. Rob Simister reported that the proposed unitary council would provide efficiency savings if it was supported. There is funding available for projects from Capital Grants, deadline 30 April and also from the Leader programme which provides grants for small and medium sized rural business and community groups. There was also money to provide relief on business rates 
8. County Councillors Report. Kevin Bulmer’s reports had been circulated via email
9. Planning and Unauthorised Developments
 P17/S1136/HH Oak Cottage West Path Hill Goring Heath RG8 7RG Replacement single storey side porch.  No Strong Views.

P17/S1173/FUL  The Studio 1 Crays Pond Crays Pond RG8 7QE. Proposed alterations to existing dwelling including demolition of existing extension and conservatory and proposed new dwelling on existing garden space. Should be refused.
Finance There was £5,342.46 in the bank on 3 April. £45 had been paid in from adverts. The PWLB repayment of £2,674.44 will be taken out by direct debit on 2 May.  The following payments were authorised (Rod d’Ayala had been paid after the last meeting as agreed £81.25)

HMRC  




£74.00

Clerks Salary March



£296.00

Dog Bins January to March


£25.12

Community First Oxfordshire subs

£70.00









£465.12
10.  War Memorial The contract for the restoration of the War Memorial has been awarded 

to A F Jones, Stonemasons Ltd. Traffic control will be needed at some point when the work is carried out. It is hoped that the work will be finished by the beginning of November. 
11. Linking the Footpath   Peter was writing to  the County Council.
12. 143 Bus Service. this would be covered fully in the following Annual Parish meeting –Peter had printed out some timetables from  Going Forward Buses
13. Crays Pond/ Tinepits   Rod D’Ayla had done an excellent job at Crays Pond. 
14. Correspondence. A legal agreement about the grass cutting had arrived to be signed and returned. An email had been sent to Jonathan Beale concerning the footpaths in Birchen Copse and another which is blocked as yet there has been no reply. Enforcement are dealing with the case of the tree house in the woods. Matthew Metcalfe, Senior Transport Services Officer for Transport Services Team West Berkshire Council had asked to be informed about the bus service as they would need time to implement changes so that other villages on the route will still have a bus service. 
15. AOB   Martin reported back on the meeting in Wallingford concerning the road closures for the National Road Race Championships on Sunday 16 July. This will involve some short closures along roads in our parish five times during that day. When more information is know the parish council will publicise to the parish. The race organisers were confident that litter would not be a problem. Nick raised a concern that when the Chiltern volunteers replaced stiles that the old material was not being removed.  There was also concern that after the fire at Coombe End more buildings were going back than had been there prior to the fire. Enforcement to be asked to have a look.

16. The date of the next meeting will be. Thursday 11th May at 8pm  
The meeting finished at 7.45pm
The Goring Heath Annual Parish Meeting was held on Thursday 13th April at 8pm in the Parish Hall

1. Apologies for Absence were received from Liz Collas, Vicky Jordan and Kevin Bulmer.

2. Chairman’s Report. Peter ran through the major issues of the past year and thanked members of the parish council, in particular Nick Elsome for all his efforts which had led to successful grant applications for Garton End play area and the defibrillator. He welcomed Lucy Turner who had recently become the newsletter editor and all those who turned out and helped at the Litter blitz. 
3. District Councillors Report Rob Simister reported that the proposed unitary council would provide efficiency savings if it was supported. There is funding available for projects from Capital Grants, deadline 30 April and also from the Leader programme which provides grants for small and medium sized rural business and community groups. There was also money to provide relief on business rates Rob Simister reported that the proposed unitary council would provide efficiency savings if it was supported. There is funding available for projects from Capital Grants, deadline 30 April and also from the Leader programme which provides grants for small and medium sized rural business and community groups. There was also money to provide relief on business rates
4. County Councillors Report, Kevin Bulmer was unable to attend due to illness but his report had been printed out and was available to read. 
5. An update on proposed restoration/improvement to War Memorial was given, all the money needed had now been raised thanks to generous donations including one from the Bridge Company who had made a donation when it was originally built. Visitors with smart phones will be able to scan the image of the QR code to link them to information about those with names on the Memorial this information will be placed near the village hall
6. Update on 143 Bus Service was given It was explained that legally the parish council cannot spend the amount of money that would be needed to keep the bus service running the parish council has committed to keeping the bus until 31 July in May Going Forward Buses will have their service in place which will cover more of the parish. It was agreed that publicity would be important in making a success of this.
7. Reports from Local Clubs and Societies, Vicky Jordan had sent reports on both the Whitchurch & Goring Heath Twinning Association and Whitchurch & Goring Heath History Society which Nick read out.
8. AOB. The damage to the verge near Bridle Road was discussed and it was decided that the best answer was to fix it with a spade as there was no way to trace the vehicle that had caused the damage. The parish hall may be out of action for a few days while the double glazing is put in. The cycle race on 16 July was mentioned as was the issue of dog fouling, the parish council would look into the possibility of putting another dog bin at the end of Gashes Lane.

The meeting finished at 9.10pm
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